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The Faculty Affairs Committee met on September 25, 2007, for an organizational meeting and also to elect a new chairperson.  The results of the meeting are as follows:

1.  Susan Berardini was reelected to chair the committee.

2. This semester the committee will continue to review the Faculty Evaluation document that was proposed by the Provost’s Office under Dr. Moreale’s leadership.  We worked quite a bit on this document last year, but discovered that different versions were in circulation and this produced a great deal of confusion.  We will request the most current document from Geoff Brackett and continue our work.  We will also inquire about which version has been approved by the Westchester Faculty Council.
3. Our committee has been asked to review the current situation regarding sabbaticals due to changes that occurred last year for Dyson faculty with respect to compensation.  We have been informed that the traditional 1-semester with full pay was not available for last year’s applicants, although they could still take the full-year at half pay or even defer the sabbatical until regular funds were once again available.  We will request clarification on this issue not only for last year’s applicants but also to see how it will affect this year’s candidates.  We would also like to know what happened in the other schools.  
4. Among the other issues we will be looking into this year are: -faculty raises, the possible reinstating of administrative release time, compensation for faculty members who develop and teach learning communities, and the strategic plan that is being developed by our new president.  We of course also welcome suggestions from faculty members who are not on this committee.
